


SUAA Board Minutes
May 2, 2024
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, McLean, Brown, Rock, Barker, Pano, 
Dallinger, Werling, Melz-Jennings, Jones, Downin, Farr

The meeting was called to order by President McLean at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

1.  The secretary’s minutes of the last meeting were approved as corrected. Jones/Farr 

2.  The treasurer’s report was approved as given. Rock/Pano  

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- No report.

4.  Membership- Farr reported there are 482 members in our local chapter.  She asked members of the board to complete the State SUAA survey.
 
5.  Social- Dallinger reported 47 people attended the April Luncheon.

6.  SURS Board Update- Rock reported UPI members dues will be eliminated August 3, 2024.  Lobby day will be May 15 in Springfield.    Tier 2 pension fix was discussed.   

7.  Publications- No report. 

8.  Foundation- No report.

9.  Networking- Jones reported Rock was a winner in the recent SURS State Board election.

10. Legislation- Pano reviewed information about the State of Illinois budget. He identified budget bills, health insurance, tier two pensions, and higher education.  Everyone is encouraged to contact their local legislative members for increased funding for WIU. He discussed the Unit B contract.  50% of WIU employees are at the Tier 2 pension level.

11.  Technology- Werling reported the minutes of each meeting are posted monthly on our website. 	

12. Announcements/Old Business/New Business- There may be a SUAA informational meeting in late summer/early fall for current WIU employees.  Rock suggested that several of our board members meet with the new UPI board in the fall.  June 19-20 will be the annual State SUAA meeting in Springfield.  More information on the meeting will come soon.  Our delegates will go to represent us.  Everyone will get an email about the insurance open enrollment.  

13. Motion was made to adjourn. Downin/Brown

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary



